Wilkes-Barre Area School District

730 SOUTH MAIN STREET

WILKES-BARRE, PENNSYLVANIA 18711-0375

SUPERINTENDENT: (570) 826-7111 EXT. 1148 FAX: (570) 819-5010

BOARD SECRETARY: (570) 826-7111 EXT.1162 FAX: (570) 819-5011



Joseph A. Caffrey, President Rev. Shawn Walker, Vice President Dr. Brian J. Costello, Superintendent Thomas F. Telesz, Secretary/Business Administrator Joseph A. Caffrey Ned J. Evans

Mark Atherton Jim Geiger Melissa Patla

- MEMBERS OF THE BOARD -John R. Quinn Dr. James F. Susek Denise T. Thomas Rev. Shawn Walker



Notice of Opportunity Scholarships Please Read: Important Information Affecting Your Child

February 4, 2019

Dear Heights-Murray Elementary School Parent or Guardian,

We would like to make you aware of the choices available to you based on the results of your child's school on the 2017-2018 Pennsylvania System of School Assessment (PSSA) and/or Keystone Exams. The PSSA and Keystones are annual exams given to Pennsylvania students at various grade levels to measure their academic progress.

The Opportunity Scholarship Tax Credit Program (OSTCP) was created pursuant to Act 85 of 2012 (72 P.S. § 1701-G.1, et seq) and amended by Act 86 of 2016 (24 P.S. § 2001-B, et seq). This program enables eligible students residing within the boundaries of low-achieving schools to apply for a scholarship to attend another public or nonpublic school. A low achieving school is defined as a public elementary or secondary school ranking in the bottom 15% of their designation as elementary of secondary school based on the combined math and reading scores on the previous school year PSSA.

Heights-Murray Elementary School is on the list of the bottom 15% for performance on the combined Math and Reading tests on the 2017-2018 PSSA and/or Keystone exams.

Under the OSTCP program, Heights-Murray Elementary School must offer students the choice to transfer to another school district or nonpublic school. Please know that the staff at Heights-Murray Elementary School has a relationship with your child and wants to continue serving your child. However, if you feel your child will be better served in another school, you may request a transfer for your child to one of the schools participating in the OSTCP.

If you wish to take advantage of this opportunity for your child to attend another school, you must go to the Department of Community and Economic Development (DCED) website www.newpa.com/ostc to review the list of scholarship organizations for the school districts and nonpublic schools that are participating in this program. DCED has information regarding the application process. Scholarships are contingent upon available funding. Additional information is available on our school district website www.wbasd.k12.pa.us and the PA Department of Education website http://www.education.pa.gov/K-12/Opportunity%20Scholarship%20Tax%20Credit%20Program/Pages/default.aspx#tab-1

Sincerely,

PRINCIPAL

melis In. myers